Cork Educate Together Secondary School

Board of Management (BOM) Meeting

Minutes
	Meeting Number:
	6
	
	Date:
	16.03.2017


	Attendees:
	Eric H, Colm O’C, Rachel D, Siobhan M, Laura NK, Susanne F, Joe F. Abby O’R, Peadar K, Pam O’L
	

	Chair:
	EH
	Minutes:
	COC
	

	Apologies:
	Noah D
	

	Location:
	Carrigaline ETNS
	

	Agenda
	

	1. Principal’s Report
2. Policy Ratification
- Anti-Bullying Policy 

- Sexual Harassment Policy 

- Dignity in the Workplace Policy 
3. Anti-bullying Report 

4. Child Protection Report 
5. Correspondence 
	

	Minutes
	

	1
	Principal’s Report:
Accommodation 2017/18- Update to be sought from Niall W. Siobhan suggested the creation of a Building Design Group, that would (hopefully) influence the architects of the permanent site, in due course.
Assessment Day- Held on the 4th March- thanks to all teachers involved- 63 students attended.
ASD Programme- Nuala McDonnell our SENO has sanctioned the opening of an ASD class in the school next year.
Teacher Allocation inc. new SEN model- Teacher Allocations have confirmed our provisional additional teacher allocation, based on our projected enrolment. The Board were made aware that Home Economics is particularly difficult to recruit and that contact had been made with St Angela’s College in Sligo to spread the word that we will be recruiting.
JCT Cluster Day and ‘Day 3’- The 2nd March saw our teachers participate in Cluster Days (training for the new Junior Cycle), whilst the following date on the 28th March will be dedicated to School Self Evaluation. This has been organised through the PDST (Professional Development Service for Teachers).
Possible International students- Discussion on the possible benefits and risks associated with inviting visiting students. Decision made to start with a small number of students and to take them for 1st year. This would positively affect teacher allocation.
Procurement- The procurement process has started for Music, Learning Support, Art, Home. Ec and Social Science. Further applications will follow shortly. 
Fieldtrip Gearragh + Agenda 21 grant- Cross-curricular fieldtrip to the Gearragh on the 23rd March (science-geography), which has been financed by a grant from Agenda 21- sourced by Jerrieann
CIT ICT camp at Easter and 3D printer- 3-day engagement with CIT’s Computer Science Dept. due at Easter and 3D printer is on the way on loan from the UK- organised by Dawn
SSE inspector support- We had an ‘Incidental Inspection’ on 7th March. This seemed to follow a meeting of ET and the DES regarding our plans for the Junior Cycle. Overall, the inspector was very happy with the level of teaching and very impressed by the level of curricular planning and the use of technology. Inspections such as these are ‘advisory’; there is no written report.
Learn Smart programme- Pam outlined the purpose and operation of the programme, which is a targeted intervention aimed to give students the time management and executive skills necessary to complete homework in a better way
Grant – Grow it Yourself- Grant of €500 received, (applied for by David)- used on planters that the students are making in Technology  
Athletics expansion- The number of sports being undertaken by the Athletics club has increased recently and now includes shot put, long jump etc. 

UCC Philosophy Dept visit- A partnership has developed between this Dept and CETSS, following a visit to the school
UCC Eco-Den- Students visited UCC for the day this week, in order to pitch ideas for environmental projects to a panel of experts- they were the youngest students involved and did very well

Well-Being Week will run from the 3rd to the 7th April and will include dance, athletics, yoga, healthy food etc.

Herman Polak visit- The visit of the holocaust survivor has been confirmed for the 6th April and will require organisation in the short term.
	

	2
	Policy Ratification:
· Anti-Bullying Policy 

· Sexual Harassment Policy 

· Dignity in the Workplace Policy 

Following a long discussion on the procedures to be followed whilst reviewing and ratifying draft policies, all three policies were ratified. The sole alteration was in placing people’s titles in the policies, rather than individuals’ names. 
	

	3
	Finances: Rachel reported that the Finances appeared correct and Joe agreed to visit once a month to review the accounts. 
	

	4
	Anti-Bullying Report: No incidents reported to the Board
	

	5
	Child Protection: No incidents reported to Tusla
	 

	6
	Correspondence: 
	

	7
	AOB- Sue suggested that a newsletter be created to highlight school events- Pam suggested that the students could do it later in the year.
	

	 Action Items
	

	Number
	Action Details
	Responsible
	Date Raised
	Due Date
	

	1
	Letter to Niall W. re accommodation 
	EH & COC
	16/03/2017
	21/03/2017
	

	2
	Investigate booking a room in UCC for the visit 
	JF & SM
	16/03/2017
	23/03/2017
	

	3
	Siobhan to establish a Building Design committee
	COC
	16/03/2017
	30/04/2017
	

	4
	BOM to be invited to visit the school
	COC
	16/03/2017
	30/04/2017
	

	5
	Pam to investigate the idea of the students producing a newsletter before the end of the year
	POL
	16/03/2017
	15/05/2017
	

	DATE AND VENUE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	27th April Carrigaline ETNS @ 7:30 PM
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